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Protecting our Dunes
At a well-attended forum of over 30 locals at Old Bar, held by Greater Taree City Councillors last week, the issue of dune preservation was raised, with safety concerns voiced for both the young motorbike riders who are causing damage on beaches and for the fragile dune system.

The community members at the Old Bar Councillors’ Forum expressed alarm that the remaining dunes on the beach, which are vital in mitigating coastal erosion at Old Bar beach were being more rapidly eroded by young people riding trail bikes.  Additionally, given that the dunes are so fragile, fears were expressed for the safety of the young riders, who could be buried by a massive volume of sand should a dune collapse.

“With the upcoming school holidays, the community has asked that we publicise the issue in the hope that parents will direct their children to stay off the beach with their motorbikes,” said Laura Black, of Greater Taree City Council.  She added that “Council’s Rangers have been appraised of the situation and will be on the lookout for offenders while completing beach patrols throughout the summer. Anyone riding their motorbike on the beach and in the dunes risks receiving a fine.” Community members observing this activity should take down the details of the offenders and report it to Council on 6592 5399.  

Whilst it may seem like fun for motorbike riders on the dunes of our beaches, the activity is a serious safety and environmental concern.  Young people are encouraged to join registered clubs that can direct them to areas which are safer, and more fun for riding.   Parents, both local residents and those visiting the area, have a responsibility to ensure their children ride in appropriate areas and are properly supervised at all times.   

NSW National Parks, a division of the Office of Environment and Heritage, also has responsibility to enforce various regulations along our coastal zone.  Under the Threatened Species Act, any activity that destroys dunes, fenced areas and habitat communities is strictly prohibited.  NPWS Rangers are also able to attend should community report such trespass to the local NPWS number is 6552 4097.

 

  

	David Shepard 
Media | Greater Taree City Council 
t: 02 6592 5315  |  f: 02 6592 5311  |  m: 0409 024 736 
e: david.shepard@gtcc.nsw.gov.au  |  w: www.gtcc.nsw.gov.au 
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CHRISTMAS DAY SERVICE

9am Tuesday 25th December 2012
Come and join us:  

Hannam Vale Salvation Army Hall

Deep Creek Road

Hannam Vale

(Children are encouraged to bring a toy for show and tell!)
Enquiries to Melissa Gillies on 0411 390 705
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Tuesday 11th December 2012








This is the final newsletter for 2012 and my goodbye to a school community I have grown to respect and love.





I feel very privileged to have been asked to take on the role of relieving principal of your school. Initially, this was an interim appointment of 3 or 4 weeks, extended to week by week until the end of term 2, when I was then asked to stay on until the end of the year.  





It has been a real privilege and an honour to have been given the opportunity to work with such a special group of children and their families. 





I would like to extend a huge thank you to the many parents, community members and students who have made me feel very welcome and at home here at Hannam Vale and a special thank you to the hard working, dedicated, enthusiastic members of the P&C. Your energy, drive and the support you give to the school is absolutely amazing.





You, the school community have shown amazing fortitude and resilience in your ability, to not simply cope, but embrace the many changes thrust upon you.  Your dedication, patience and perseverance have resulted in positive experiences for your children and all those fortunate enough to be on staff.





The children’s exuberance, their appetite and ability to consume new and challenging experiences and the way they care for each other like an extended family are some of the treasured memories I will take away with me.





It is with a heavy heart that I say goodbye next week, but I will cherish the time I’ve spent here, the funny, the sad, the at times frustrating and challenging but above all, the many experiences you the school community have shared with me, giving me many fond memories that collectively form the highlight of my career.





There will always be a special place in my heart for the children and their parents of this wonderful corner of paradise that is Hannam Vale Public School.











I wish you and your families a very happy Christmas, a safe and restful holiday break and a new year full of many special moments. 





Chris Armour


Relieving Principal





FINAL 2012  SCHOOL EVENTS








Dates�



Term 4�
�
14.12.12�
  Fun Swim Carnival & BBQ�
�
17.12.12�
Kindy Orientation – Full school day�
�
18.12.12�
 Year 6 Farewell Dinner  6pm�
�
19.12.12�
  End of Year School Party�
�






Fun Carnival & BBQ at Kendall Pool this Friday





Venue: Kendall Pool


Start:	 9:45am


Finish: approx. 1pm


BBQ: 	 $2.50 for a sausage sandwich and drink





We will be combining with student, staff and parents from Johns River and Moorland schools for our annual Fun Carnival and BBQ at Kendall Pool this Friday. 





All our parents and carers are welcome to join us!





As there are very few spare seats on the bus parents will need to make their own way to the pool. The carnival will finish at about 1pm and parents will be able to collect their children for home at this time if desired. All others will be returning to school on the bus. The emphasis is on FUN!  with games and novelty swimming events. As per tradition, the winning school will take home the Dolphin Trophy. 





Don’t forget to bring hats, sunscreen, drink-bottle etc.





�       �      �      





Year 6 Farewell Dinner – Tuesday 18th December





Venue: Hannam Vale Store


Start:	 6 pm


Finish: approx. 7:30 pm


No cost to students


Year 5 & 6 students and staff attending





We’ve watched you grow, we’ve watched you shine, but that is just the beginning. Your continued brilliance will be your own making.  Your future is a blank canvas.





Girls, we will miss your beautiful smiling faces. Hannam Vale  Public  School’s  loss  is  the  high  school’s   gain.  


Go get ‘em girls!!!





�    �   �   �    �





End of year party – Wednesday 19th December





Wednesday 19th is the last day for the students, we are celebrating with a party (everyone invited it’s not just for the kids!) and water play.  Wear suitable clothing (uniforms not necessary) including a hat and bring a plate of food to share.  The party will kick off with Secret Santa presents given out at 12.30pm, followed by lunch then the water play.





REMINDER:  PLEASE MAKE SURE YOUR SECRET SANTA PRESENT IS UNDER THE TREE BY TUESDAY 18th.








Reports





Reports will go home this Friday.  If you wish to discuss your child’s report with class teachers, please make an appointment for next week.





School Returns





Parents, now is the time to don the gloves and delve into the depths of the school bag, under the beds and around the house for forgotten library books and any other items of school property. Please hand these items in to Mrs Nolan at the office by Monday 17th.











P & C NEWS 


STAR OF THE WEEK!!!


Kieran Copeland


Year 5


�





So, Kieran, how do you feel about being chosen star of the week?  


Fantastic!





Why were you chosen for this award?


For improved book work and attitude towards learning





Who are your best friends?  


Bec, Ben, Connor and Elen





Where were you born? 


At Penrith Hospital





Do you have a nickname?


Kezza





What do you want to be when you grow up?


A Palaeontologist





OK Kieran, thank you for being interviewed by HV Press.                                      


by Reporter – Bec McInnes 






















































































































































































































































































































































































P&C Powerball 


A big thank you to Mandy Bartlett for helping out with Powerball while Lee is away! Congratulations to Cheryl Galati who was our latest Powerball winner! The total amount we have raised from the P&C Powerball this year is $1654.05. 


Many thanks to everyone in the community for supporting us!��Swimming Programme


A big thank you to the teachers and parents who have been assisting with this scheme. I would particularly like to thank Mandy Bartlett and Cristy Miller who have assisted on most days.��Christmas Raffle


There is about one week left for raffle tickets to be sold and returned to school. Please return  booklets  as  soon as you can so they can be collated and prepared for the big raffle at the break  up party.  Ideally, we  would  love them  by  Monday  17th.  After spending  last  Saturday  morning  at  Lakewood  shopping centre  we  managed to raise an extra $78 in raffle funds. I would like to send a big  thank you (and kiss) to  Hannah Partlett  for  being beautifully behaved for her mummy for about 99.9% of the time!��Next Meeting


This Wednesday the 12th of December 3:10pm (strictly finishing at 4:00pm) Our treasurer will be presenting her final report for the year and we will be preparing prizes for the raffle. All welcome!





Michelle Dennis 


P&C President








�





Merry Christmas








And A








Happy New Year








To our wonderful school 


community





Have a safe and





happy holiday!!!





Remember





School begins for students





Wednesday 30th January 2013!!!











